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Minutes

March 12, 2016 Meeting

TWHEAO

The meeting was called to order at 1:15 by President Nancy O’Dell Plunkett first order of business was to correct the minutes of the previous meeting.  Penny Thomas reported her address was #6 not #46 as printed in the membership list, that correction was made. 

Also the names of Roger Thomas and Bree Paakki were omitted from the sign in list and they were actually in attendance, that correction has been made.

Nancy reported that Carla Getz has resigned her board position and her position as VP, that makes 3 board positions that are open.  She has asked Heather Fitzgerald to serve on the board and she has accepted. Bringing our directors to 5, we still need 2 additional to have a full board.

Holly Reynolds brought it to our attention that our minutes do not have the names of those who make and second motions, Cheryl promised she would do a better job of providing that information.

Lynn Hilmer offered the use of a template that is used by various home owners associations in preparing minutes.  After reviewing it the secretary will try to do better in the future.

A motion was made by Lynn Hilmer and seconded by Shannon Thomas to accept the minutes as amended.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:   Lisa Middleton reported she has opened an account with Chase Bank and deposited $500. to savings and the balance of $9,429.77 in a general account.  Chase has a credit card program in addition to “Square” and they will be talking with her in the future about this program.

Lisa is working with Key Bank to get the last 5 years of bank statement records, however at some point David Green who was at that time our Treasurer and President had changed the signers on the account to where he is the only one who can access those records.  Nancy volunteered to contact David and ask for access to the account, which is now closed.  This remains in limbo at this time.  Motion was made by Lynn Hilmer and seconded by Penny Thomas to accept the TR as presented.  Motion carried.

Committee Reports

Show:  Cheryl reported on the new show barn at the Oregon Horse Center in Junction City.  It is very big, able to be divided and there is also room to hold horses inside the building but not ride at will.  Bleachers are on the end of the arena so if we were to divide the arena we would have to do so in such a way as to not obstruct viewing, maybe make the division at the other end provided there is access at that end.  She asks that the show committee meet and look the place over before signing a contract.

Promotion and Membership:  Nancy asked what you get by being a member.  We discussed that subject and decided that we could offer discounts on classes at our shows, we could offer clinics, and do more fun things with our horses.  

With the expo in a couple of weeks Nancy said she will prepare flyers and membership forms to take to the expo and have available for those interested.

Old Business:  
None.

New Business:

Nancy asked Lynn to research whether or not the board can change a motion voted on by the entire membership.  Lynn will do some research and report back at another meeting.  If she cannot find the answer we will discuss if we want to contact a lawyer.

Leslie discussed the Trainers Show in May.  The T.Assn. is having a meeting soon to prepare their class list and fee schedule, they like us want to keep the show affordable.

She reported the Trainers would like a few classes at our show in June and she will let us know after the meeting what those classes are, the possible numbers and sponsorships.

Nancy reported that the Oregon Equestrian Center had the date of April 23 available for us if we want to do the Shaggy Days show again; we discussed the matter and decided to go ahead and reserve the facility.  Schedule will be similar to last year with fun classes along with regular rail classes and open classes for all breeds.  The pricing will be $60. for up to 8 classes or $10. on a per class entry, stalls for Friday evening through Saturday evening $45. with one bag of shavings stalls are available for early arrival and Sunday departure for an additional $15. Per day.  Nancy passed out a class list proposal and after reviewing it was approved along with the fee schedule.  Nancy being a WHOA licensed judge offered her services as judge and Cheryl offered her services in the office, Shannon volunteered Lonnie as ring announcer, we will need volunteers to open and close gates and hand out ribbons.  Nancy suggested we use the ribbons we have on hand and fill in where necessary with donations.

We are well on our way to having the show set up and will finalize details at the April 9th meeting.

June show was discussed also, we have our judge hired location is almost finalized, after the April show we will see where we stand with awards and fill in where necessary.  Leslie said she will deliver a class request to us after the Trainers meet and we will see what the numbers actually are after their first show.  We are inviting other gaited breeds and Penny Thomas is working on that, more details will be unveiled at the next meeting.

Nancy asked for a formal motion to set up the April 23 show at OEC Lisa Middleton made the motion to sponsor and run a one day all breed show at the OEC seconded by Lynn Hilmer, motion passes.

A motion was made by Lisa Middleton to commit to McMinnville in 2017 for our June show motion was seconded by Cheryl Morgan, motion passes.

Nancy asked for volunteers to serve on the board for the remaining 2 positions needing to be filled.  Heather Fitzgerald volunteered to fill Carla’s remaining term making Heather up for reelection in 2017.  Penny Thomas and Deedee Hensley volunteered to serve on the Board, their positions are for one year, making them up for reelection in January 2017.  The two new members were unamously approved, making this the first time in years that we have had a full board.

A motion was made by Penny Thomas to send flowers to Kelli Rahm with best wishes from TWHEAO, seconded by Cheryl Morgan.  Penny will handle selection and purchase, delivery.  Motion carried.

Nancy mentioned the possibility of adding a drill team for fun as numbers increase.  Lynn Hilmer volunteered to seek out sponsors for our shows, cash donations, and award donations.  Penny reported she and Mary Sjogren and others are working to get horses back into the State Fair.  She told us of their petition drive last summer and how they started with one notebook of signatures requesting the addition of horses back into the program for the fair; they ended up with a line of people wanting to sign their petition and had numerous notebooks in the end.  They are attending meetings with the fair board and are learning what fun it can be trying to work with the State on any issue.

Holly Reynolds was in attendance and she asked that the minutes be corrected to show who made the motion to add performance classes back into our show.  Cheryl responded that it was she who made the motion Lynn spoke up that she had made the second.  Holly also expressed her concern that our By-Laws are out dated and need to be readdressed.

Nancy asked the new Board members to serve as officers for 2016, Deedee volunteered to be Vice President and Penny offered to serve as 1st VP.  Now the Directors are all on board and all officers are selected for the year.

There is a WIWHA meeting March 26 at 3:00 pm at the casino in Rochester, Nancy will be attending if anyone wishes to go with her.

Holly reported David had paid our WIWHA dues in January, we will ask the treasurer to confirm that since we have no records from the checking account prior to Lisa and Nancy taking the cashiers check from David which was supposed to be the balance of the checking account after all bills had been paid.

Our next meeting is scheduled for April 9th at the Almost Home Restaurant at 1:00 pm.  With not additional business to discuss the meeting was adjourned.  Motion made by Cheryl seconded by Lynn, motion passed.

Those who attended and signed into the meeting:

Lynn and Dave Hilmer – Director and member

Shannon Thomas – member

Chris Thomas – member

Brianna Paakki – member

Deedee Hensley – Director, Vice President

Leslie Hutson – guest non member

Mary Sjogren – guest non member

Penny Thomas – Director, 1st Vice President

Nancy O’Dell Plunkett – Director, Pres.

Lisa Middleton – Director, Treasurer

Alex Lee – member

Holly Reynolds – member

Cheryl Morgan – Director, Secretary

